HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

June 11, 2013
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Mary Bell, Saima Rabbani, Tom Shreve
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:35pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda/May minutes.  On a motion/second by Shreve/Hepner, both the agenda and May minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of EIS Board minutes for the May 20th meeting. There were no FRYSC minutes.  Ms. Hart also noted that all EIS Board meetings are now held at Panther Academy, starting with the May 20th meeting.
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
5. Good News Report - Testing
a. Math Camp for Teachers is being held at Helmwood this week.  Funds to put on this camp were awarded to Ms. Bridget Stinson and Ms. Jessica Turner through a grant from the Elizabethtown Education Foundation.  Ms. Hart shared with the Council that Ms. Stinson and Ms. Turner have done a fantastic job putting this training together, and she’s heard positive feedback from the attendees.  
b. Belk and Hands On out of Nashville spent two hours at Helmwood on Monday, doing community service.  The Belk employees, with the help of two coordinators from Hands On, assembled a picnic table and two small bookcases, as well as painting a few small murals.  An article about the community service project appears in The News-Enterprise today.
6. Student Achievement
a. Ms. Hart distributed a handout to the Council members, comparing K-PREP and Scantron scores, to project scores for next year.  This handout is included in the SBDM Binder, under this month’s meeting notes.
b. This handout also contained a wrap-up of RTI for the year, detailing how each grade group completed the year.
7. Planning
a. New Standards
i. Ms. Hart reported that Kentucky’s new Science standards were approved last week, and the Social Studies standards are due for review this fall.  Teachers will be assessed on the new Science standards in Spring 2015.  These new standards are available on the KDE website.
ii. A Science cadre will begin meeting in September, and a Social Studies cadre will begin in January.

b. The tentative Master Schedule is completed.  One change is the addition of 30 minutes each day for keyboarding.  With four of the five grades giving one of the Special Area teachers a flex time each Special time, the Special Area teacher will supervise the computer lab for keyboarding. Each grade level will have an assigned time period, and the grade level can decide the frequency that students participate in keyboarding.
8. Budget.  

a. Section 6.  The Council reviewed the current Section 6 Budget.  After deducting all outstanding purchase orders, there is a little over $1000 left in the budget.  Ms. Hart is holding these remaining funds to cover our last Duplicating bill from Xerox for the year.
b. Title I.  Ms. Hart was able to order the iPads previously discussed, and they have been received.  She was also able to rehire Ms. Lawson and Ms. Ramsey with Title funds, to return for the 2013-14 school year.  She is looking into hiring more IAs for next year, dependent upon how much money is left.
9. Program Review.  The Program Review has been approved by the Board of Education and submitted to the state.
10. Committee Minutes.  There were no committee meeting minutes.
11. By-Laws Review.  The Council reviewed the SBDM By-Laws in its entirety.  Pending a few last changes, the Council approved all changes to the document.  The final draft will be handed out at the next SBDM Meeting.
12. New Business.  
a. Junior Beta Club.  After reviewing the Extracurricular Program policy (SBDM Policy 5.08 attached), Ms. Hepner presented information about starting a Junior Beta Club. 

i. The criteria and requirements will be based on the National Beta Club requirements.
ii. Students who are eligible for membership will pay $20 in dues, $15 to the national organization and $5 to the school Beta Club account.  These monies will be used to help pay for students to possibly attend the state conference in Louisville.
iii. Fundraisers, subject to Board approval, will be held by the club to raise money to put toward the state conference.

iv. Meetings will be held once a month, either before or after school.

By consensus of the Council, Helmwood Heights agrees to create a Junior Beta Club, to start in the 2013-14 school year.

b. Marriel Lucas fund.  As previously discussed, additional benches have been purchased with these funds to be placed around the playground.  These four benches are identical to the ones already installed.  Small plaques will be purchased with the money in these funds, to signify that these four benches are placed near the playground in memoriam of Marriel.
13. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Rabbani, the meeting was adjourned at 4:32p.m.  Our next meeting is tentatively scheduled for July 16 at 3p.m.
